












 

February 22, 2024 

 
Julia Harvey, Health Care Advocate 
Health Care Unit 
RI Office of the Attorney General 
150 South Main Street 
Providence RI  02903 
 

Dear Ms. Harvey 

I’m writing in support of the HCA application and sale of CharterCARE to The Centurion Foundation. 
I am an Administrative Assistant and have worked at Our Lady of Fatima for 45 years. 
 
I have seen many changes throughout the years and becoming a for-profit hospital was by far the worst change possible.  
Our current owners have made it incredibly difficult to provide the care that our community hospital is used to 
providing.   Returning to non-profit status will give the hospital many financial opportunities that are not currently 
available.  In addition, Centurion Foundation would also like to be a part of and contribute to the community.  It will also 
keep hospital control at the local level, which is not the current case.  They will invest in our programs and facilities; they 
will return jobs that have been outsourced regionally or to the corporate office.   
 
I have worked in Administration for 18 years and truly enjoy the people I work for and with each day. I have access to 
patients whether assisting patients and visitors that are lost or assisting in patient activities. The hospital environment is 
like a family.   Many of us have grown up together and are proud of the work being done to provide the best care 
possible for our patients.   The Centurion Foundation will enable the hospital to bring that mission forward and the 
hospital can continue to grow in a positive way. 
 
The hospital has been very busy with surgeries and people who are truly very ill and need kind, compassionate care a 
smaller community hospital is able to provide.   We offer programs for our community and for our state EMS staff 
keeping them up to date on the latest treatments.  I receive many letters from patients who appreciate the care they 
have received.   Our hospital is part of the Daisy Foundation, an organization where nurses are recognized for the 
outstanding care given to patents.   I received many nominations monthly.   
 
CharterCARE is easy to access with ample parking.  The smaller size makes it easier for patient’s and families to navigate, 
people would much rather like less of a wait for excellent care than to wait hours in an overcrowded emergency 
department, and the hospital tries to accommodate with liberal visiting hours as well.  I am proud to be part of the 
CharterCARE family.  It has been good for me over the past 45 years, and I feel in return I would like to give it the respect 
it deserves and looking forward to the positive changes coming in the future with the Centurion Foundation. 
 
Thank you very much for supporting this application and for taking the time to read my letter. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Debra-Lynn  
Administrative Assistant 
Administration 
CharterCARE Our Lady of Fatima Hospital 
 





Board-certified wound specialist

Fatima Hospital-a CharterCARE Hospital

















From: Anthony 
To: HealthCare; JuliaHarvey@riag.ri.gov
Subject: Sale of CharterCare to Centurion. Request for expedited approval.
Date: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 4:31:42 PM

[External email: Use caution with links and attachments]

I am a Thoracic and CardioVascular surgeon who came to Rhode Island in , as
Cardiac Surgeon-in-Chief at the Miriam Hospital, and Professor of Surgery at
Brown Medical School.  I joined the Medical Staff at Roger Williams
Medical Center in  I was the Chief of Thoracic Surgery at the Providence VA
until .  After Dr. Thomas Ng moved to Memphis, all thoracic surgical patients
at the VA are now being transferred to the West Roxbury VA. I was also Chief of
Thoracic Surgery at Memorial Hospital (now closed). So there is a long history of
more limited access to medical care in Rhode Island.

The Cardiac Surgery program at the Miriam was consolidated with Rhode Island
Hospital by LifeSpan; and despite being the flagship program of the Miriam
Hospital, it was closed. I have always felt that was a mistake. Again limiting access
to care to a single site, it resulted in many patients seeking their cardiac care in
Boston or Worcester.

For many years, Roger Williams was the only Cancer Center in Rhode Island
recognized by the American Cancer Institute. And it continues to be a center of
excellence for cancer care.  Its Surgical Oncology Fellowship (Cancer Surgery) is
the only one in Rhode Island and only one of 34 approved fellowships in the
entire US (there are only an additional 5 in Canada). Now an affiliate of Boston
University Medical School, Roger Williams continues to do important research,
receive millions in research grants, and publishes important contributions to the
medical literature. Its faculty lectures all over the world, bringing international
recognition to Rhode Island. It is also the site of many other training programs (the
Internal Medicine residents have a 100% first-time pass rate for their Boards
for the past 3 years, and they won the national residents' Medical Jeopardy/College
Bowl !). Dermatology, Rheumatology, Mohs Surgery, Hematology-Oncology,
Podiatry, Geriatrics, and so many other fellowships are also here.  BU Medical
Students and PA students from multiple training programs do their clinical rotations
here. MOST importantly, many of these graduates stay to practice in Rhode
Island, where we have such an acute shortage of physicians and primary care
physicians in particular.

CharterCare is therefore essential to continuing to provide local access to quality
medical care, while providing high-quality employment for thousands.  I write to
request your support and help in expediting approval of the sale of
CharterCare to nonprofit Centurion Systems, which will keep funds and



governance locally for re-investment in CharterCare hospitals, clinics and
programs. One needs only to look at the situation of Stewart Health in
Massachusetts to see the dangers of leaving them in the hands of an out-of-state for-
profit system.

Thank you for your attention and anticipated help. Certainly I would be glad to be
available for any further discussion of these issues.

Yours truly.

Anthony L. , M.D.







From: james  md
To: HealthCare
Subject: Support for Charter Care sale
Date: Thursday, February 29, 2024 8:16:34 AM

[External email: Use caution with links and attachments]

Dear Ms. Harvey,

I'm writing  to share my support for the proposed sale and associated HCA application of
CharterCare to The Centurian Foundation. As a community based solo primary care physician
(not hospital employed) who has been on staff at both hospitals for over 30 years (and my
father and uncle for 30 years before that) I can't stress enough how valuable they our to the
community. 

Many of my patients entire care teams are based there. Their surgical oncology team is second
to none and more importantly, as with all affiliated subspecialist's, easily accessible from both
a patient and provider standpoint.  A common feeling among my patients is that it's a much
more personal experience vs. other SOC's. They feel they're "not a number" as one patient put
it.

The oncology teams are frequently involved in studies, one such in the past being CAR-T cell
immuno therapy. I referred a 54 yo male with stage 4 pancreatic cancer there after he was told
by Dana Farber and Lifespan he had less than 6 months to live and to get his affairs in order.
He received CAR-T therapy and he survived for 3 high functioning years. An outlier?
Anecdotal? Perhaps but not to him or his family. And it was simply a phone call away. 

As SOC's consolidate and become increasingly complex from a patient (and provider) point of
view, the importance of logistical simplicity and a quality outcome, community hospital
experience cannot be overstated. 

I'm confident I'm not alone in this viewpoint and hopeful that this sale will move forward.

Please do not hesitate to reach out if you would like further input.

Sincerely,

Jamie K.  M.D.

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android





 
 
 
 






